
May 1, 2011 

DIVINE MERCY SUNDAY 

 

 
 

Eucharistic Liturgies for the week of 

May 2 
Mon.   May 2  -  12:10pm  + Marian Goicoechea                 - Mary J. Agirre 

Mon.   May 2  -    2:00pm (Manor) COMMUNION SERVICE 

Tues.   May 3  -    NO LITURGY 

Wed.   May 4  -  12:10pm   + Bud Rose                               - Liz & Lawrence Moiola 

Thurs. May 5  - NO LITURGY 

Fri.     May 6     12:10pm   + Rosemary Haire                      - Adra Coghlan 

Sat.    May 7   -    5:00pm  + Dale Drost                               - Sylvia Drost & Family 

Sun.   May 7    -    8:00am    MOTHER’S DAY INTENTIONS 

Sun.   May 8   -  10:00am    MOTHER’S DAY INTENTIONS 

Sun. (Spanish) - 12:00pm    MOTHER’S DAY INTENTIONS 

Sun. (Spr.Ck.) -    4:00pm   MOTHER’S DAY INTENTIONS 

Note: Fr. Hermes will be out of town through Thursday this week. 

 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF April 25 
Mon.   Acts 4:23-31      Ps 2:1-9      Jn 3:1-8 

Tue. 1 Cor 15:1-8      Ps 19:2-5      Jn 14:6-14 

Wed. Acts 5:17-26      Ps 34:2-9     Jn 3:16-21 

Thur. Acts 5:27-33      Ps 34:2,9,17-20      Jn 3:31-36 

Fri. Acts 5:34-42       Ps 27:1,4,13-14      Jn 6:1-15 

Sat.  Acts 6:1-7      Ps 33:1-2,4-5,18-19      Jn 6:16-21 

Sun. Acts 2:14,22-33      Ps 16:1-2,5,7-11      1 Pt 1:17-21      Lk 24:13-35 

 

 
Dear Fellow Parishioners and Brother Knights, Hope you are all having a great weekend. Our next meeting will be on 

May 4
th
 at 7pm in Columbus Hall. God Bless, Jim Conner, FS 

!! YARD SALE !! 

The K of C Ladies Auxiliary will be sponsoring a Yard Sale on Saturday, May 21st.  The event will be held in Mater 

Dei Hall and in the parking lot behind the Catholic Church.  At this- time booths are available at $40 for inside and $25 

for outside.  If you are interested in a booth or donating to the Ladies Auxiliary booth please contact Rose Conner at 775-

738-7991 by 

Tuesday, May 

17th.~Thank 

you 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

With gratitude for the gifts they have received, our parish 

family and friends have contributed to the Church 

$1,418.29(Holy Land) and $14,589.03(Easter) for Apr. 24, 

2011.   

MOTHER’S DAY INTENTIONS 

Please have your Mother’s Day envelopes returned to the Parish Office no 

later than noon, Friday, May 6. If you do not receive contribution envelopes, 

extra Mother’s Day envelopes can be found at the back of the church. 



 
Your prayers are needed for the recovery of the following people.  

 

Mike Ayers              Nora Hatfield               Olimpia Zataray           Barbara Hunton             Megan Lloyd 

Lynn Gregory          Sam Glandon                Richard Greener           Cliff Ferry                     Ruth Leniz 

Mary Licht               Clyde Ostler                 Lillian McMahen         Lawrence Bostick          Ruby Nichols 

Helen Anthony        John Urdaneta              Kaye Crossley              Denise McCrea              Walt Shaffer 

Earlene Larsen        Nikko Tavasci               Ilene Gonzales             Vaughn Mueller            Palmira Reyes 

Nita Bond               Juan Uriaguereca           Darryl Robison            Luz Herrera                   Anthony Dyer 

Tristan Killoy         Terry McHargue            Juliette Garcia              Linda Czubaszewski 

  

Please let the parish office know of your loved one’s recovery, so that his/her name may be removed from the list. 
 

MANY  THANKS  TO  OUR  ADVERTISERS. We especially thank  JOSE NEGRETE, FINANCIAL ADVISOR and 

DR. SERGIO A. GUZMAN. Please patronize these and all of our bulletin advertisers.

 

BAPTISM CLASSES -  English Classes -Classes will be May 4 and May 11 at 6:00pm 

in Thomas Hall.  Spanish Class - Class will be May 28 at 6:00pm in Columbus Hall. 

 

New Website - We are in the process of redoing our parish website. If you have digital images of events happening in our 

parish community, please email them to Jim Ford at jaford1@citlink.net . We have a new temporary website: 

http//myplace.frontier.com/~stjoech  

 

New Young Adult/Teen Group - “Theology of the Body” study group will meet every Wednesday from 7:00pm - 

8:30pm in the Youth Room. They will be studying with a series by Jason and Crystilina Everret. Pizza and drinks will be 

served. Call Annie at 934-4815 for more information. This will be led by Pat Klekas. 

  

 

 

Pre-school - Pre-school will resume May 1. 

 

LAST CCD Classes: This is the last week of classes for grades K - 9. It’s been an honor and a joy to share in your child’s 

faith journey with you. Don’t forget we will have Vacation Bible School this summer the week of July 11 - 15. Our theme 

this year is Son Surf Beach Blast. Have a great summer! 

 

Top Music Countdown - Parents, you can go online to review 25 of the latest songs on the charts (including links to 

lyrics and videos). Simply go to www.cornerstonemedia.org and enter username - tmc1618 - and password - stjoe1618. 
 

 

2
nd

 Collection 

Catholic Home Missions Appeal 

April 30, May 1 

FIRST COMMUNION PRACTICE 
 

   There will be rehearsal in the church on Friday, May 6 at 6:00pm for 

children making their First Communion on Saturday, May 7 at 10:00am 

and a practice at 7:00pm for children making their First Communion on 

Saturday, May 7 at 1:00pm. At least one parent must attend with their 

child. If you have any questions, please contact the Religious Education 

office at 738-8770. 

mailto:jaford1@citlink.net
http://www.cornerstonemedia.org/


  P.O. = Parish Office        M.D. = Mater Dei Hall       T.H. = Thomas Hall       Y.R. = Youth Room (basement of M.D.)        

C.H. = Columbus Hall (basement of rectory) 

Mon.  May 2 Tue.  May 3 Wed.  May 4 Thur.  May 5 Fri.  May 6 Sat.  May 7 Sun.  May 8 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 
 

2:00pm 

(Manor) - 

Communion 

Service 

 
 

4:30- 5:45pm - 

CCD Classes 

& 

Kindergarten  

 

6:30pm - 

R.C.I.A. 

meeting in 

C.H. 

 

6:00-8:00pm - 

Spanish Bible 

Study - T.H. 

9:30- 11:30am 

-  Mother’s 

Group in C.H. 

 

 
4:30 - 5:45pm 

- CCD 

Classes 

 

6:00pm - 

T.O.P.S. in 

Y.R. 

 

 
7:00pm - 

8:00pm - 

6
th
/7

th
/8

th
 

Classes in 

M.D./Y.R. 

 

 

10:00am - NO 

“Breaking 

Open the 

Word” in T.H. 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 
 

1:00 - 8:00pm - 

EUCHARISTI

C 

ADORATION 

 
 

4:30- 5:45pm - 

CCD Classes 

& 

Kindergarten 

 

6:00pm - 

English 

Baptism Class 

I in T.H. 

 

7:00pm - K of 

C meeting in 

C.H. 

 

7:00pm -8:30m 

- Young 

Adult/Teen 

Group in Y.R. 

9:30am -  

W.I.N.G.S. in 

T.H.  

 

6:00pm - 

Legion of 

Mary in 

Church 

 

6:00pm - 

Spanish Choir 

in Church 

 

 

 

 

 

11:00am- AA 

in C.H. 

 

6:00pm - G.A. 

in C.H. (934-

7297) 

 

 

6:00pm - 

Practice for 

First Holy 

Communion 
 

 

 

7:00pm - 

Practice for 

First Holy 

Communion 
 

 

6:00pm - 

Recognition 

Banquet  

in 

 Reno 

10:00am - 

First Holy 

Communion 
Reception to 

follow in M.D. 

 

1:00pm - First 

Holy 

Communion 
Reception to 

follow in M.D. 

 

4:00pm - 

CONFESSION

S 

 

5:00pm - 

LITURGY 
 

6:00pm - 

Spanish 

Baptism Class 

in C.H. 

 

6:30pm - 

Spanish Choir 

in Church 

Mother’s 

Day 

 

8:00am - 

LITURGY 
Rosary in T.H. 

 

10:00am - 

LITURGY 
Rosary in T.H. 

 

12:00am - 

MISA EN 

ESPANOL 
 

3:30pm - 

Spanish Prayer 

Group in C.H. 

 

4:00pm - Spring 

Creek Liturgy 

 

Dear Members of St. Joseph’s Parish, 

      On May 6 the annual Volunteer Recognition Banquet takes place in Reno. The two volunteers from St. Joseph's Parish who 

will be recognized this year are ROB SCHWALM and CATHY VALDEZ. These were the two parish members who represent 

the best of who we are as a parish, and their names emerged upon consultation. 

   Rob Schwalm is recognized for using his engineering skills in the planning and renovation of our new Our Lady of the Rubies 

Chapel in Spring Creek. He saved the parish thousands of dollars through his volunteer hours and his skill in identifying savings 

during construction. Of course, he had great help and support, especially from Hank Buzan, and in reality, Rob represents the 

entire volunteer spirit that took the project from concept to completion.  

   By the way, the new chapel is now OPEN FOR WORSHIP, since Palm Sunday. The official opening and blessing will happen 

later, but for now we are celebrating Mass or Holy Communion Service there each Sunday at 4:00 PM. We are also planning an 

'open house' so that the community can see what a fine place of worship we now have in Spring Creek. 

   Cathy Valdez, together with husband Chris, trains our altar servers. She also runs and services the parish's computer systems, 

and provides ongoing maintenance. Cathy established our new gift store in the parish office, and does the ordering and 

inventory each week for what has become a very popular facility in the parish. She was the chief organizer for Fr. Dan's Silver 

Jubilee celebration last October. She also makes and donates rosaries for use in detention ministry. 

   We have an amazing corps of volunteers in our parish, and in sending two for recognition this year we are at the same time 

giving thanks for all who give of their time to the church, in visible and in hidden ways. 

God bless, Father Dan 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Elko and Spring Creek Annual Blood Drives 

 

Spring Creek: Monday, May 2 - 10am - 5pm 

Spring Creek High School Gym 

 

Elko: Tuesday, May 3 - 7:30am - 2pm 

Wednesday, May 4 - 12pm - 7pm 

Old Gym at Elko High School 

For appt. call 738-7524 or www.bloodhero.com 

!! YARD SALE !! 
 

    

 

HELP STAMP OUT HUNGER! 

This year is the 19
th
 anniversary of the nation’s largest one-day food drive to feed those in 

need. The “Stamp Out Hunger” drive is conducted by the National Association of Letter 

Carriers. Letter carriers will be collecting non-perishable food items on Saturday, May 14
th
. 

Please place a food donation by your mail box before your mail is delivered. If you receive 

delivery in units, please feel free to leave your donation there or bring it in to any of our 

offices. Your letter carrier will deliver it to our local food bank for distribution. Help us help 

our community. Thank You! 

CONGRATULATIONS 

   Please welcome our newest members of St. Joseph’s Church: 

 

 Mike Algerio              Renda Gillard 

 Bethany Cannon  Melissa Hook 

 Sheree Carson  Lyle Nutting 

 Thomas Ellis              Danielle Widmer 

 Scott Gill   Kathy Wines 

 

   Also Confirmed at the Easter Vigil were 2 members of our High School 

Confirmation class: 

 

 Sarah Krum  Tate Wines 

Dear Members of St. Joseph's Parish, 

   Let me say that the celebration of Easter was spiritually moving, and most joyful in every way, 

especially for those who received the Sacraments of Initiation at the Easter Vigil. Though Sunday did 

not give us pleasant Easter weather, at the same time our Masses were celebrated with our regular 

parishioners supplemented by many visitors. 

   The church itself looked splendid, thanks to the decorating skills of Kelly Goicoechea and team. 

   You will notice in the sanctuary our magnificent new processional cross and paschal candle stand. 

Often, when a parish member dies, the family will request in the newspaper obituary that, in lieu of 

flowers, donations be made to St. Joseph's Church. Thanks to such donations that were received in 

memory of Frank Arregui, the paschal candle stand was purchased, and donations received in memory 

of Frank Arregui, Mike Dykstra and Danny Jayo enabled us to purchase the processional cross. Plaques 

in their memory are attached to the items. I would like to thank all who donated to this worthy addition 

to our sanctuary, and may those memorialized rest in peace. 

      God bless, Father Dan 
 

http://www.bloodhero.com/

